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20th May 2018—Pentecost —Year B 

The disciples, who for weeks had hidden away 
for fear of the Jews, suddenly started behaving 
in an astonishing way. They came out of hiding 
and started teaching in many languages.  
What had got into them?  
Quite simply, the Holy Spirit had got into them 
as Jesus had promised.  
Those previously terrified people were  
suddenly filled with courage, energy,  
inspiration, purpose and conviction. 
 

What is truly exciting about the Pentecost story is that we too have been  
given that very same Spirit in our baptism. So if we have received the same 
Spirit as was breathed into those first disciples, why can’t we rush round  
doing amazing things too? One answer might be that we haven’t really tried 
yet. One answer might be that to date we haven’t really been tested?  
Another answer perhaps is that we can’t quite place our faith in it. How sad 
though if the Pentecost story is simply a story contained by the past. How sad 
if we don’t believe the men and women of our own time whose  
inspirational lives and huge courage point to the work of the Holy Spirit … 
men and women who far from being super human were born just the same 
as the rest of us. 
 
The Holy Spirit is given to all of us, and with it comes the power to transform 
the world … the first disciples knew it ... now it’s our turn. 

MASS TIMES 
 

Saturday Vigil 19th May  
6pm Confessions 
6.30pm  Nora Noone RIP 
 
Sunday 20th May 
Pentecost 
09.00  
 
11.00 People of the Parish  
 
6pm CTW/Christian Aid Service 
 
 
Monday 21st May 
Blessed Virgin Mary,  
    Mother of Christ and of the Church 
 
09.30 
   
Tuesday 22nd May  
 
09.30    Canon Roger Daley RIP   
                                
Wednesday 23rd May  
No mass 

Please remember to switch off your mobile phone before Mass 
God deserves all our attention  Thank you. 

                                            
Important Contacts.  

Hospital / Home visits.  Sick Communion, Baptism Preparation 
If you are sick or going into hospital and would like a visit or  Holy  Communion,  
call the office on 0118 978 0348 or call Fr. David.  
Baptisms—see Fr. David after Mass on any Sunday for further details 
Other Priests in the area : Crowthorne & Sandhurst Parish 01252 876820 
Fr. Danny Mc Avoy  01344 425729,   Fr Kevin Bidgood 01344 620591 
Safeguarding:  Richard Roberts 0118 978 9059  
SVP: David Thomas 07786 492948  

Thursday 24th May 
Our Lord Jesus Christ,  
Eternal High Priest  

09.30 Mary Philomena Jarrett RIP 
 
Friday 25th May 
St Bede the Venerable 

09.30 David Hendy RIP  
Rosary after mass  
 
Saturday 26th May 
St Philip Neri, Priest 

09.30 Thomas Kurian &  
                     Joseph Varghese RIP   
Confessions after mass until 10.30 
 
Saturday Vigil 26th May  

6pm Confessions 
6.30pm  Doria Family Intentions 
 
Sunday 27th May 
Most Holy Trinity 

09.00 Tricia Carter Intentions 
 
11.00 People of the Parish  
 

Parish Office Opening Times :- Tuesday to Friday, 08.30 to 13.30    
The Parish Office is closed all day Monday 
Your Parish Administrator, Una Smith, can be contacted on  Tel: 0118 978 0348  
or email , wokingham@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk   

 



In your prayers, please remember those who have recently died.  
Also pray for all who are sick, in  hospital or housebound especially 
Father Marcus, Peter Mc Donagh, Pam Sheridan, Mary Ann Froude, 
Daniel Sutton, Hugh Dwan,  Joseph Nemeth, Natalie Mahon,  

Stephen Sweeney, Sarah White and  Sr Veronica.  

 

Last WeekΩs Collection : 
Standing Orders: £1325 
Envelopes: £260   Cash: £620 
World Communications £115 
Thank you for your Contribution      
Portsmouth Diocese  Charity No: 246871 

Collection Counters—would you have a  
couple of hours to spare on a Tuesday 
am about once every six weeks?  We 
would like to have some more teams 
to count the collection. Please contact 
the Parish Office if you can help. 

  

Are you celebrating a 25th, 30th, 40th, 50th, 60th or anniversary over 60 years? If so 
Bishop Philip would like to invite you to a Mass of celebration. This will take place at St 
Bede’s Church in Basingstoke on Saturday 30th June 2018. It is a wonderful occasion to 
celebrate and witness to Marriage. If you would like to come, please visit the  
Cathedral website http://www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/anniversaries/  and fill in the 
on-line form, or send an email to anniversaries@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk  

Sing a New Song: Next prayer meeting is Thursday 24 May  at 8 pm in the Keenan 
Rooms.  Please join our time of prayer, intercession, reflection, Bible readings and,   
especially, fellowship. We look forward to seeing you – new people are always very 
warmly welcome! 

Will you join our Corpus Christi Ψнлл ClubΩ Κ -  which is more of a ‘160 Club’ at the  
moment!  So, lots of numbers are available if you would a) like to help with parish 
funds and b) have a chance to win the £50 monthly draw prize.  There are application 
forms at the back of the church—£12 per number per year—if you join now to be in 
the June draw, just £7 for this year.  

The new General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) comes into force on the 25th May 
2018 and will impact every organisation which holds or processes personal data. The 
diocese in conjunction with parishes and curial offices are now in the process of  
revising processes to ensure that we are compliant. The diocese is committed to  
ensuring high standards of information security, privacy and transparency.  

A Diocesan Day for Readers— The Diocese is organising a day for all who read at Mass 
aimed at deepening understanding of the Scriptures and exploring the gifts and  
challenges of being a Reader, taking place in St Bede’s Basingstoke on Sat 16th June, 
from 9.30 to 3.00 pm. See our notice board for details about the day, and to register: 
http://www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/readers  

Happy Birthday Church.  Did you know that the feast of Pentecost is often referred to 
as the birthday of the Church? It’s called that because Pentecost is when the apostles 
went out among the people and began spreading Jesus’ message, thus establishing the 
beginning of the Church. On this day we are asked to pray for the Church and her  
continued growth.  Pentecost, Greek for 50th day, is celebrated by Christians fifty days 
after Easter. Originally it was a Jewish feast that concluded the fifty days of Passover. 
In Britain, Pentecost is also called Whitsun, because on this day new Christians used to 
be baptised. Often they wore white, so Pentecost was known as White Sunday. White 
Sunday was then shortened to Whitsun. 

This year’s PARISH PICNIC will be held on Sunday 24th June from 12.30pm to 4pm 
at Holme Grange school.  Free barbecue, refreshments, swimming and other activities 
will be available.  All are welcome to join this community event and we look forward to 
seeing you there!  We always need helpers so If you are able to help for a short time at 
the event please contact Maggie at magpye1@hotmail.com.  Please also sign up on the 
sheet at the back of the church so we have an idea of numbers. 
Date for your diary: Our annual quiz night will be held on 6th October 2018. 

The Paternoster Gallery—To celebrate our different languages and cultures, especially 
appropriate for Pentecost Sunday, please visit the ‘Our Father’ plaques in the church.   
See if you can find the ‘The Lord’s Prayer’ written in your first language.  Also see the 
board outside the Keenan Rooms with a guide to the Gallery.   

Eucharistic Ministers— Your certificates of formal commissioning are available for you 
to collect from the Sacristy. 

New Memorial of Mary, Mother of the Church is next Monday.  In March this 
year Pope Francis decreed that the devotion to the Blessed Virgin Mary, under the title 
of Mother of the Church, be inserted into the Roman Calendar.  The liturgical             
celebration, Beata Mariæ Virginis, Ecclesiæ Matris, is to be celebrated annually, as a 
Memorial. This official celebration underlines a characteristic of the Virgin Mary, who is 
both mother of Christ and of the Church.  From this year, all the dioceses and parishes 
will celebrate this Feast the Monday following Pentecost.  

Please pray for the socio-political situation in Bamenda. We have been informed that 
the Headmaster of St Bede’s Secondary School, Fr William, was kidnapped last week, 
though later freed.  This incident has increased fear and uncertainty in the region.  
May Our Lady be their strength and protection. 


